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The Meeting of the Association of Secretaries General of Parliaments (ASGP) 2019 

On Tuesday, 15 October 2019, Mr. Sorasak Pienvej, Secretary General of the 
House of Representatives and Representatives of the Secretariat of the House of 
Representatives attended the meeting of the Association of Secretaries General of 
Parliaments (ASGP) 2019 and discussed on “the Enforcement of the Law : methods of 
control for Parliaments”. The meeting was moderated by Mr. Najib El Khadi, Secretary General of 
the House of Representatives of Morocco and shared information on the enforcement of 
laws and related Acts, legislation and methods of control for parliaments, and also proposal 
of those Acts to State governments to be enforced as law. 

Moreover, the meeting debated on the issues entitled “Assessment of public 
awareness on the work of parliament : results of a four-year study of  Independent 
Commission of the Parliament of South Africa” presented by Miss Penelope Nolizo TYAWA, 
Acting Secretary to Parliament of South Africa and entitled “Accessibility in the Federal 
Senate of Brazil - best practices : presentation of the Accessibility management and 
the Accessibility Plan of the Federal Senate” presented by Mrs. Karin KASSMAYER from 
the Federal Senate of Brazil. 

Mr. Sorasak Pienvej, Secretary General of the House of Representatives 
exchanged views with Mr. Philippe SCHWAB, President of the Association of Secretaries General 
of Parliaments, and Mrs. Daiva Raudoniene, Secretary General of the Parliament of Lithuania. 
In this regards, Mrs. Pornpith Phetchareon, Deputy Secretary General expressed thanks to the 
Assistant Secretary General of the National Assembly of Serbia for hosting and giving warm 
welcome on the 141st Assembly of the Inter-Parliamentary Union and the meetings of the 
Association of Secretaries General of Parliaments. 

***************************** 

 

                                                                                         Translated by English Division               
                                                                                          Bureau of Foreign Languages         
                                                                     Secretariat of the House of Representatives 

 


